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MEMORANDUM

Date: 

September 17, 2008

To:

Mayor Potter



Commissioner Adams 

Commissioner Fish

Commissioner Leonard



Commissioner Saltzman

From:

Paul L. Scarlett, Director



Bureau of Development Services

Subject:
Proposed Addition to Title 24

The Bureau of Development Services (BDS) is requesting to add a new section to Title 24 to create an “Alternative Technology Advisory Committee”.  The formation of this committee is in response to recommendations made by the Development Review Advisory Committee (DRAC) as a way to help innovative and new sustainable technologies be more easily integrated into buildings.  This recommendation was included in the DRAC report entitled “Expanding Sustainable Development Practices in Portland, Oregon” issued in December, 2007.  

Increasingly, developers are proposing to use new building products or construction practices to increase a project’s sustainability, or to comply with green building certification programs, such as the LEED rating system.  However, sometimes these technologies are so new that they do not have standard national testing data to show how they perform.   In addition, this testing data is often expensive to obtain.  Using the ‘Alternative Methods’ section of the state Building Code, BDS is able to approve new technologies without standard testing if there is other data available (such as testing from other countries or case studies) that show that the technology can meet the code requirements.

BDS would like to use the knowledge and expertise of people working in the sustainable building industry to help them assess the data that is available for these technologies.  BDS will create an optional review process for applicants interested in having a proposed technology assessed by the Alternative Technology Advisory Committee.  The experts on the committee would evaluate the applications, to determine if the technology is “sustainable” and if it can perform as well as other similar technologies that have been tested and approved. The Committee would provide a non-binding recommendation to BDS that could be considered as part of a Building Code Appeal.
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